


MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH ASSEMBLY
AT SHIRRELL HEATH METHODIST CHURCH
7.00 P.M. WEDNESDAY 24 MAY 2017

Present:

The Right Worshipful the Mayor of Winchester, Councillor David McLean, accompanied by the Lady Mayoress, Mrs McLean.

Parish Councillors:		Jess Bond (presiding)
		Margo Berry
		Jim Coleman
		Kevin Dye
		Margaret Jones
		Maria Robbie
		Linda Warren
Cemetery Clerk		Brenda Byrne
Clerk:		Mandy Cooksley
Planning & Projects Officer	Sue Daniels
Public:	25 (including Hampshire County Councillor & District Councillor Roger Huxstep, District Councillors Vivian Achwal, Roger Bentote, Linda Gemmell and Frank Pearson, PCSO Stephanie Slater)

Before the business of the evening commenced, The Right Worshipful the Mayor of Winchester, Councillor David McLean, officially cut the ribbon around the defibrillator on the wall of Shirrell Heath Methodist Church, declaring it ‘open’.

1/17	Apologies for absence:

Parish Councillors Jeff Crate and Stuart Jones
District Councillor Vicki Weston
Mrs Clare Hinton – Responsible Finance Officer
Reverend David Moss
Helen Dyne – Shedfield Guides
Caroline Ford
Anne Taylor – Trust 2000
Dick Shepley – Trust 2000
Mr Peter Milla – Tree Warden

Absent:	Parish Councillor Lynne Kaspar
	
2/17	Chairman’s Address.
“My name is Jess Bond – and I am the Chair of Shedfield Parish Council.  Firstly, can I just point out that this is NOT a Parish Council Meeting – we are simply the hosts!  Whilst I welcome you all tonight – I particularly would like to introduce and welcome:-
The Right Worshipful the Mayor of Winchester, Councillor David McLean and I am delighted that he is accompanied tonight by the Lady Mayoress.



SHEDFIELD PARISH COUNCIL

(Incorporating the villages of Shedfield, Shirrell Heath and Waltham Chase)

The Mayor will be addressing you later.


1
Shedfield Parish Office, Upper Church Road, Shedfield, Southampton, Hampshire SO32 2JB
Telephone: 01329 830060     Mobile: 07918 623009
Email: clerk@shedfieldparishcouncil.org.uk
www.shedfieldparishcouncil.org.uk


Mr Mayor, Lady Mayoress, fellow Councillors, Ladies and Gentlemen, it is good to see so many of you here on such a lovely evening.  I do hope you have enjoyed the refreshments.  I will also take this opportunity to thank the Mayor for unveiling our newly installed defibrillator – it is one of three currently installed by the Parish Council – one in each village.  A 4th one will be installed in Shedfield when we have ‘tarted up’ one of the 3 telephone boxes we have purchased from BT.
I would like to thank Maria Robbie for the effort she put into being Vice Chair last year.  She was a great source of support and encouragement during her time in office.  Can I now introduce Cllr Kevin Dye – who is now our Vice Chair and I thank him for supporting me in this way.  Can I also thank all our Parish Councillors for their help, hard work and support during the past year – which has been a very busy one!  Last – but by NO means least, I must also say a big thank you to our staff – without them we couldn’t function at all – and they are so patient with us you wouldn’t believe it!  So – thank you – one and all.
I know we have one guest here who has not been with us before – so on behalf of us all, I offer a big welcome to Rev Jane Isaac – newly installed vicar of St John the Baptist Church.  
We have acquired a couple of new councillors during the year – I welcome them - but I have to tell you we are sure looking for more! 
We only need 7 councillors for each ward – we currently have 6 in Shirrell Heath – although NONE at all in Shedfield village – and only 4 for Waltham Chase Ward.  Surely there must be someone out there would like to join us – we are not a bad lot really.  There is job satisfaction in helping your parish to run smoothly, I assure you!!  We have a population of approximately 4,000 folks in our parish – we only need a total of FOURTEEN of them for a full complement.  Surely not an impossible task?
We changed our maintenance contractors last year – and their work has been greatly appreciated.  We try to keep our areas clean, tidy and attractive.  Not always as easy as it sounds – litter is a big problem –particularly the amount of fly tipping we are currently suffering.  If you do see anything wrong/out of place /damaged– please call us!  If we don’t know something is wrong – we can’t fix it.
We are, without a doubt, having problems with various unexpected extra housing developments.  There are large numbers of houses being built, mostly in Waltham Chase, some in Shedfield and Shirrell Heath.
As I am sure you are all aware by now, we are now in a situation where the 2 wards of our parish are in different Districts!  This, believe it or not, means that there are SIX District Councillors who may (or may not!) attend our Parish Council meetings!  They will not be giving reports tonight – but if they have reports we are happy to put them onto our Parish Council website.
Can I now introduce those District Councillors present - and if anyone has any questions for them I am sure they will they will be happy to deal with them during the Public Participation:
Waltham Chase Ward – Linda Gemmell, Frank Pearson and Vicki Weston.
Shedfield (Shirrell Heath) Ward – Roger Huxstep, Vivian Achwal and Roger Bentote.
I would also like to introduce to you our PCSO – Stephanie Slater.
I am sure that by now you have all had a right riveting read - the Minutes of last year’s meeting – does anyone have any comments or changes they would like to make??  If not – can I sign them as a true and accurate account of our meeting?  I will now sign last year’s minutes and hand over to our guest speaker, The Right Worshipful the Mayor of Winchester, Councillor David McLean”.

3/17	The Mayor of Winchester, Councillor David McLean.  The Mayor gave his thanks for the invitation to the Parish Assembly and explained that following the atrocity in Manchester, he had been humbled by the amount of Muslims he had seen in the Cathedral sitting in thought; a book of remembrance has been set up in the Conference Chamber/Kings Charles Hall on the first floor of the Guildhall.  A former Parish Councillor for Bishop’s Waltham, the Mayor expressed the importance of Parish Councils, which are not political, but there to serve the community.  The Mayor gave a plea for others to step forward to become Parish Councillors, which is a most rewarding job.

4/17	Reports from interested parties and organisations.

a. Shedfield Petanque – written report by Jed Stone, President.  Hello Everybody. My name is Jed Stone and I am the president of Shedfield Petanque Club.
Club History - For those of you who may not know, Shedfield Petanque Club was founded in the early 1970s and is one of the oldest clubs in the country. The club is a founder member of the English Petanque Association.
The Club - We currently have 24 members and we are always looking to expand. Our terrain is on the Shedfield Recreation Ground adjacent to the sports pavilion. We are known as the friendly club and all are welcome to come and give petanque a try with us. There are no age restrictions. We can supply the boule and no pressure is put on people to join the club.
Club Sessions - We have club sessions from at 7 - 10 p.m. on Fridays and Sunday mornings starting at 10 a.m. - 1 p.m. These sessions are run all year long utilising the floodlights as necessary. There is car parking adjacent to the terrain. Toilet facilities are in the pavilion.
Possibilities - For those who wish to represent the club we run a six-a-side and 9-a-side team in the Southern Counties Petanque Leagues. For those who do not want the cut and thrust of league action a friendly game is always available. Most Sundays during the warmer weather there is the opportunity to play in open competitions at other clubs in the region. These are always enjoyable and friendly events. Within our club we have a former England international and two current Bermudan internationals. They are always willing to advise.
Contact details –Telephone Jed Stone on 07979654934 or any of the contact numbers on the website.  Email:	contact@shedfield-petanque.club
Website: http://shedfield-petanque.club/
Terrain Address: Shedfield Recreation Ground, Upper Church Road, Shedfield, Southampton,SO32 2JB
b. Allotments, Winters Road – Les Sutton.  One of the longest serving allotment holders.  The land is variable, ranging from heavy clay or gravel.  One allotment is currently available.
c. Shirrell Heath Methodist Church Toddlers Group –read by Monica Simpson.  We meet every Friday term time in the hall and enjoy a lively group of youngsters with either Mums, carers, Grandparents and sometimes Dads.  There are 39 children registered with us, most weeks we have 14 children actually attending.  It seems as though almost every week a new friend joins us.  Many toys are available ranging from puzzles and books to sit and rides to slides and a mini trampoline.  It is a hectic time but very satisfying to meet so many new people. 
Refreshments are available throughout but at 1030 there is a snack time when fruit is offered.  Sometimes we have a story read, often by a parent/carer, other times there is age appropriate craft to do. 
In the summer we will be using the outdoor area more. If we are brave enough we will attempt painting and messier craft or water play activities.  It is a privilege to open our doors to so many families locally, all are welcome.
Monday Munchkins - This is a very similar to Toddlers, but on a Monday obviously, using the meeting room at the front.  Numbers vary, recently there were 9 children attending with adult supervision.  Again this is a mixture of parents, carers and Grandparents.  A relaxed atmosphere of play and chat is the order of the day.  Similar toys are available with children spilling over into the foyer.  Sit and rides are popular with children making use of the passage way to gain speed.  All are welcome to join us just by turning up at 10 a.m.
d. Shedfield WI – written report by Ann Stone.  Shedfield WI is now in its 98th year and we continue to meet in the Reading Room monthly in the afternoon.  This has been another busy year with opportunities to attend a variety of events - lunch at Fareham College, council meetings in Portsmouth and Basingstoke, skittles and the county quiz.  We enjoyed hearing many speakers at our monthly meetings from an action packed Pilates teacher to women's work on the railways.
A successful strawberry tea in the Study Centre brought other members and friends together for an excellent afternoon.  We travelled to Chelsea to see the life and surroundings of the Chelsea pensioners.  A small group of members served tea in the Mayor’s parlour for her open afternoon - it was surprising how many people had never seen inside Abbey House.  We have supported the national resolutions asking for more support for dementia suffers in hospital and action to reduce supermarket food waste.
The new venue for WI House in Eastleigh is a hive of activity and the building is much more user friendly having great potential for our use especially when the lift is installed.
We have continued to support Basics and Associated Country Women of the World charities.
In the community we have continued to put flowers on the War Memorial with Waltham Chase WI and decorate the church for festivals.  We now have 28 members and look forward to others joining.
e.	The Children’s Society – written report by Ann Thompson.  For many years there has been a support group for the Society in our parish.  At one stage there was a residential home in Fareham and people from our villages welcomed children into their own homes for a summer holiday.  Although over the years the aims of the Society have not changed, their work has.  Children and families in need are now supported in their own homes by trained social workers and their individual needs are catered for.  The money in our boxes pays for this support.  We are very grateful for the 37 box-holders who, between them, gave over £746 last year, and also to those of you who came to the Christingle service on Christmas Eve and gave generously to the collection which amounted to £281.  If you would like to support this charity by having a collection box, please ring Ann Thompson on 01489 892611 or Sue Rogers on 01329 832529.
f.	Waltham Chase Flower Club – written report by Jill Sutton.  We have had a mixed year since the last Parish Assembly.  When it came to renewing their membership, two of our longest standing members stood down, and some whom we hoped would join decided not to.  Consequently, at the April meeting this year, the future of the Club was discussed.  Fortunately some new members offered assistance to relieve the work done by existing members and now we go forward.  More publicity was suggested hence a short report in the Parish magazines and on noticeboards brings in publicity for which we are grateful to those who help.  Our meetings are generally on the fourth Wednesday each month, apart from August when we have a break and December when it is brought forward to allow members to share Christmas with their families.  Looking back, we had an extremely enjoyable outing last June to Arundel Castle and gardens.  The weather could have been kinder but we managed to get concessionary entrance to the actual Castle.  Our November ‘pre Christmas’ meeting was extremely good.  Emily Broomhead is now an international demonstrator.  The lively talk that accompanied her outstanding arrangements showed just why she has risen to international level and we were fortunate to be able to have her.
Every other year we have a meal out that alternates with an outing.  This year we are going to the Hunters.  At each meeting we have a ‘Charity table’, bringing specific items to be sold to raise money for Motor Neurone research.  Previous members have died from this debilitating disease, also one of our member’s relatives.  This raised over £60 last year which was very gratefully received.
Today we have just had our annual Plant Sale, our main fundraiser, then next month we relax at the Hunters.  Usual meetings resume on July 26th when we have a demonstration by Katie Baxter – ‘Recycle and Reuse’.  Book the date, it could be interesting.  For non-members the entry fee is £5.00.
g.	Shirrell Heath Methodist Church – written report by Maureen Donnan.  It is good to welcome you all to our premises at Shirrell Heath.  We have appreciated the support given to some of our community events by the Parish Council.  As a church we are here to worship and to serve our friends and neighbours.  Breakfast Church, which is held every 2 months, is proving popular with young families, with cereals, toast, bacon butties and croissants before a short service.
There are 2 opportunities for mums and carers with pre-school children to meet, have a chat and find support – on Monday mornings there is Monday Munchkins in the meeting room and each Friday the Toddler Group is held in the hall.
Our annual children’s holiday club is planned for 31st July – 4th August.  This year it is entitled “Professor Peabrain’s Wacky Workshop” and has a science based theme and it is already three quarters booked.  A weekly Kids Club for children caters for 6 – 10 year olds, and a monthly club is run for 10 -13 age group.
For our more senior folk, there is a monthly Luncheon Club and also a Hooks and Needles afternoon, at present the province of ladies, but in these days of equality, there is an opportunity waiting for you, gentlemen!
The church is open each Thursday morning and anyone is welcome to drop in for a cuppa.  We have the computers available and a group of people willing to help with getting to grips with the technology.  One the first Thursday of the month there is the added bonus of a cake stall and a fruit and veg stall.  From time to time we try to put on a bigger village event.  The last was the Tea Party for the Queen’s 90th birthday.  This year we currently have no major event planned, but there will be a harvest lunch on 17th September to which the community will be invited.
h.	Parents & Friends of St John the Baptist School – Mel Mullen, Chair.  PAFS stands for “Parents, Friends and Carers of St Johns” and we are a group of mums, dads and friends of the school who meet to organise the school’s main fund-raising events, which include quiz nights, children’s discos, film nights.  There are 10 on the Committee and last year just short of £12,000 was raised, £3,000 of which contributed to the renovation of the Mall to ensure that the children are working in a modern and inspiring environment, and £6,000 on IT, and some of the money supports smaller projects, such as Easter eggs and hoodies for the Year 6 residential trip.  PAFS are currently looking to raise £10,000 for an outside yurt/firepit/compost toilet!
i.	Shedfield Scout Group - written report by Sue Ward.  Hi, my name is Sue Ward, I took over from Steve Alcock as Group Scout Leader in Sept 2017.
Prior to this I was and remain a leader with Grey Brother Cub Pack and prior to that I was a Beaver Leader in another Group.
As a youngster I joined ventures when Scouting first opened its doors to girls many years ago and later I married a Scout Leader. Both my children, now 21 and 18 have been through Scouting. My daughter is currently a Beaver leader whilst at Uni in Falmouth and my son has shot for the Hampshire and National Scout Squads at target shooting. You could say that scouting is in the blood and I am certainly passionate about what scouting can offer our youngsters particularly in today’s technological age.
Shedfield Scout Group is thriving!
We currently have a full Beaver Colony of 18 beavers and a small waiting list. We have a team of beaver Leaders who share the roles between them. We also have parent help when out and about and also in the HQ.
We have two cub packs. Mowgli and Grey Brother. Both packs are full with 39 Cubs on our register. Again we have a small waiting list.
The packs have small teams of leaders for each pack and again we are supported by parents when out and about and also in the HQ.  Our Scout Troop has undergone some changes this Spring. We have now combined the two Troops to one Troop and again have a small Team of leaders and Occasional helpers running this.
With the changes in the Scouting programme in the last few years our focus has been to get the Young people active and outdoors as much as possible.
Each section has taken part in nights away. The beavers have had sleepovers at the HQ and more recently at Denmead where they hiked from Hambledon to the Denmead HQ where they slept for the night.
Cubs have camped at Lyons Copse and had a sleepover at Cricket Camp near Manor Farm in November where they did orienteering, rifle shooting and Axe throwing! No casualties except from the midges!!
Scouts went on more adventurous camps with the County teams and will be taking part in the Expedition Camp in the New Forest this Month.
Last Summer we took over 60 Young people to the Meon Valley District Camp at Lyons Copse , to join a total of over 300 Youngsters and not so Youngsters!
We have also completed a lot of badge work with many Youngsters gaining their Bronze, Silver and Gold Chief Scout Awards. 
Other activities include fire lighting, backwoods cooking, including toasting copious amounts of marshmallows, hiking, first aid, crafts, knife and axe work, climbing, canoeing, gliding, District football competition, domino competition, County Shooting competitions etc, etc. 
We have also had visits from many people to teach us about their roles or interests, these include – The Air Ambulance, Dementia Friends, Karate, Keep fit, Yoga, Dragster making, Morris dancing.
Phew...sounds like we do an awful lot ...and we do!!  But not without all the time, effort and enthusiasm from all our leaders, occasional helpers and parent help.
Okay, this is the bit where we need your help....please don’t run! 
We are always on the lookout for more adult help. We cannot keep things going if we do not constantly recruit new help. The emphasis is on what people can offer us, yes it would be great to have lots of full time leaders and we do need these, but we will also take on anyone who wants to give the time that they have to offer, this is flexible volunteering and we are using a team approach where the roles are shared... less work...more fun! We offer free DBS and training, much of which can be done on-line.
Over the next year we are going to have a lot of Cubs moving up to Scouts, we need help to enable this to happen, so we really do need more Cub and Scout leaders to assist the current teams. It doesn’t matter if you haven’t been a Scout or Guide, we just need an interest in supporting Young People in Scouting and preferably but not essentially a love of the outdoors.
If you or anyone you know would be interested in joining our leadership team, in any Section, Beavers, Cubs, Scouts, or on our Group Exec,  we will welcome you.
Please call or email me for more details  01329 833635  sue.j.ward65@gmail.com.
We’re having a ball...come and join us!
j.	Little Fishes, Waltham Chase Methodist Church – written report by Mary Ball.  LITTLE FISHES is a very friendly and fun group for 0 – 2’s + and their Mums/Grannies/Carers run by a dedicated team of volunteers, headed up by the church’s Children’s & Families’ Worker.  We meet every Wednesday from 10.00 – 11.30 during term time.  Between 10.00 & 11.00 we enjoy playing with a variety of toys large and small, including trains, cars, home corner, DIY, castles, puzzles, slides, ride-ons and getting stuck into craft.  Come 11.00 we have snack time with exciting and interactive stories of all kinds including Bible stories. We follow this with lots of singing with actions of course!
Little Fishes is a great opportunity to meet with friends old and new in an environment that is safe, friendly and buzzing with fun things to do to help your children develop socially, physically, emotionally and spiritually.
Occasionally we run a Saturday morning edition of Little Fishes for the children & their Dads, which has met with much approval.
k.	Waltham Chase Village Hall – written report by Margaret Jones.  Kate Shepherd remains our Chairman but could not make the meeting tonight.  The Hall Committee is made up of co-opted members and representatives from the user groups including the Parish Council.  We are always looking for new members to join us.  We run and manage the hall and organise fundraising events.
There is a preschool now taking children from 2 years onwards and many other groups including line dancing, Bingo, Needles, WI, Karate, Brownies, Quilters and Youth Theatre to name a few.  There is a monthly classic car meet.  We also have a very successful café run from the Yeoman Room at the back of the hall by Ria 7 days a week.
The booking Secretary is Christine Cunningham and you can now find a list of events on at the Hall and in the Yeoman Room by looking at the website www.walthamchasevillagehall.org.uk
We are closing the hall for three weeks from 31st July to enable some updating works on the hall to be carried out to include plastering the end wall, replacing the old gas heaters and putting in new LED lighting with a suspended ceiling.
Our Treasurer Jonathan Doyle has recently resigned after 30 years + service and Christine Cunningham is to take on the book-keeping role with Melanie Mullen becoming the Treasurer and with an external auditor.
Claire and Sarah keep the hall clean and tidy.
Over 65 Tea Party – What has become the Annual Tea party for over 65s will be held this year at the Waltham Chase Village Hall on Sunday 1st October.  Full details will be in the July and September Parish Magazine, together with an application form.  This event is free of charge due to sponsorship this year by Robin Appel Ltd and I would like to thank the group of ladies who organise this each year serving up traditional afternoon tea including some lovely scones and homemade cakes.
l.	Waltham Chase WI – written report by Bridget Jones.  We continue to meet on the second Tuesday of the month at Waltham Chase Village Hall and currently have 40 members.  Seven new members have joined us since May 2015.  We celebrated our 42nd birthday in May.
Our committee officers for 2016/17 have been, Chris Denny, President, Sue Nicholls Treasurer and Bridget Jones, Secretary, plus four committee members, Jenny Clarke, Denise Francis, Julia Hewlins and Dianne Portman.  The committee could not work so well without the support of members who cover many of the jobs and responsibilities needed to run our successful WI.
We continue each month to collect items for the Christmas shoe boxes, milk bottle tops and stamps, give silver coins for ACWW and put money in the ‘Dennis the Pig’ for the Denman College appeal.  Our raffle and sales table brings in money for our extra treats.
We have once again held two successful jumble sales with all remaining items given to the British Heart Foundation for selling on.  We have made £50.00 donation to the Village Hall and Parish Magazine.
Members have attended the HCFWI spring and autumn council meetings and some of the talks.  We continue to be active members of Bishop’s Waltham WI Group with two members representing us on the committee (Sue Nicholls and newly appointed Annie Jacob).  We have participated in the quiz, skittles, carol service and the Group’s Spring and Autumn meetings.  In April Burridge and Parkgate WI members taught us how to play new age kurling – a very competitive and fun evening.
In October we held a social skittles evening at the village hall.  Shedfield WI members joined us together with family and friends.  Also in October many of us were involved in hosting the annual afternoon tea for residents aged 65 + at the Village Hall.  Members have provided and arranged the flowers on the parish war memorial from Easter to November, sharing this job with Shedfield WI and decorated the porch window at St. John the Baptist Church for the harvest festival.
We had two organised trips this year:  In July we visited Hartley Park Lavender Farm near Alton and in April we travelled up to Olympia for the Ideal Home Exhibition.  Two of our members also attended the WI Craft Show in London.
At our social evening in November we played the fast version of Beetle Drive and in January we held a ‘getting to know you’ evening aimed at introducing our new and not so new members to each other and at the same time discuss ideas to help our WI move forward in a positive way.  Our June meeting was a walk around Swanmore followed by a meal at The Hunter’s Pub.  The garden party was on a sunny evening, held at Julia Hewlins home with jacket potatoes and various fillings.  Our guest was Gloria who gave us an update on Home-Start Meon Valley, based at Wickham Community Centre.  Our Christmas meal was held in the Village Hall with Sarah Kerr from The Lemon Tree Cookery School and her team providing the food.  We ended the evening with entertainment led by Chris Denny and many of our members.
Six speakers over the year have entertained us with their talks:
July – Life and other problems – Mrs J Theobold
September – How I came to be making handbags – Mrs D Hilton
October – Keeping safe on the internet – Mr D Bevis
February – Tai Chi talk and demo – Mr M Calvert
March – The speaker was unable to attend due to a family emergency
April – Life and music of Cole Porter – Mr J Sherbourne
We continue to hold two competitions each year in the months of January and November.
The darts group meet on the first Wednesday of the month at the Wheatsheaf pub and the Sunday lunch group meet on the first Sunday of the month at various local venues.
Two new groups have started:
‘Out and About Club’ – easy outings without too much pre-planning.  To date we have visited Itchen Country Park, had bus rides to Petersfield and Eastleigh, lunch at The Hunters, walked along the railway track to Wickham, visited Brambridge garden centre and visited Titchfield Haven nature reserve.
Litter picking group – during the three school half-term holidays our members can be seen in and around Waltham Chase filling their pink bags.
A very busy year.  We are now looking forward to the Hampshire County’s Centenary in 2018.
m.	St John the Baptist Church – Rev Jane Isaac.  Rev Isaac introduced herself as the new vicar for St John the Baptist Church and thanked everyone for the welcome she has received.  Rev Isaac would be pleased to hear from anyone, whether it be in person, by telephone, or email, to see if there is anything that she can do personally, or anything that the church can do.  The Church Fete is being held 1300 – 1500 on Saturday 24 June on Shedfield Recreation Ground.
n.	Trust 2000.  Councillor Margo Berry read out the following report:
Local community charity Trust 2000 hits long term £100k funding target
This January, 18 years after Trust 2000 had its first meeting, it has finally reached the main financial target of raising £100,000 to support small community projects.  This was the initial target that was set by the Rev. Geoff Morrell, the Trust’s founder and first Chairman.  If that sounds like a long time to achieve the target, then it is, but in true Geoff fashion he did believe in setting very ambitious targets as many villagers fondly remember and then remarkably would confound everyone by achieving them –the Parish Study Centre and now the £100k target for Trust 2000 being just two.
More importantly than a somewhat arbitrary financial target, was Geoff’s vision that the Trust would be able to support small community projects around the world each year from the funds raised.  Since 2000 the Trust has disbursed over £60,000 to small community projects and this year is funding projects totalling over £6000 and yet we have still grown our capital assets to hit the £100,000 target.  This year with good growth achieved by our investments in CCLA, the charities investment fund, and to mark hitting the £100,000 target, the trustees have decided to support four projects and funding of over £6000.   
The four projects include ones in the UK and in India and Africa.  These are: No Limits supporting homeless young people in Southampton with clothes; supporting an Indian charity Card which is building rural toilet blocks in the state of Tamil Nadu.  As some of you will know, India is undertaking a major programme to support the provision of toilet facilities in rural areas to enhance water quality and health agendas in rural communities and this forms part of this programme.  In Cameroon, we are supporting Coreda, a charity which runs an orphanage and school for 200 children and also the project is helping fund a toilet block.  We are supporting five seriously ill children via Dream Team a UK charity which helps them achieve their dream.  Full details on each of the grants and links to the respective projects can be found on the Trust2000 web site: www.trust2000.org
Many people have moved into the Parishes of Wickham and Shedfield since the foundation of Trust 2000 and it is worth telling again the origins of Trust 2000 and Geoff’s abiding vision.  As Vicar, he wanted the villagers of Shedfield, Waltham Chase and Shirrell Heath to celebrate the Millennium with more than just an event or sculpture.  He wanted to challenge the local community to raise over £100,000 in four years with pledges in a single two week fund raising event in 2000.  Geoff was a great believer that we are part of a global community and he wanted us to take advantage of the internet and through friends of friends to find out about small community projects in this country and worldwide where £2/3000 would make a great deal of difference.  The first project we supported was a sleeping block for a health centre for the disabled in Ghana in Kumasi which was visited by Geoff’s eldest son, Alex shortly afterwards.  The personal connection with projects is something which Trust 2000 values to ensure that all our funds are supporting projects serving real needs. Please do get in touch if you are aware of projects in this country and worldwide where this level of funding can make a difference.
The path of achieving the £100,000 asset figure has been a long one.  In the first year, we raised £25,000 but with standing order commitments totalling £45,000 over four years.  A substantial sum for a small community but far off the £100,000 target.  With additional gifts, support from a variety of events over the years, excellent management of the funds by the CCLA and experienced guidance of the Trustees by our Treasurer, Keith Barrett and Secretary Dick Shepley, as well as our long term and highly experienced Chair, Anne Taylor; the fund with a few financial hiccups has grown gradually to our present £100,000 figure.  In 2001 we gave away just over £2000 while this January the Trustees been able to dispense over £6000 and yet still maintain the fund around the £100,000 figure.  
Having in 2017 achieved Geoff’s original target, now seems a time to think big again.  The original vision of Geoff seems perhaps even more relevant today, than it did in somewhat calmer times in 2000.  To go with this abiding vision and need, we as trustees are very keen to hear from younger people who would like to get involved to take forward the charity over the next 20 years.  There is a real opportunity to set new targets and ambitions just as Geoff did nearly 20 years ago and you can play an important part in this process.   If you would be interested please contact our Chair, Anne Taylor:  Anne.Taylor@thorngate.org.uk  Many thanks.  Mark Phillimore, trustee.
o.	Police Report - written report by PCSO Stephanie Slater.  Frontline uniformed officers re split into two main strands; Neighbourhoods and response and patrol.
PCSOs are part of the Neighbourhood policing team.
Our current team at Bishops Waltham consists of Sgt Gilmour, 2 full time PCs, 3 part- time PCs, 7 full time PCSOs and one part time PCSO. 
We are responsible for covering approximately 250 square miles from West Meon to West of Waterlooville and from Twyford to Whiteley.
Bishops Waltham police station had been due to close in 2018 however has now had a reprisal and will remain for the foreseeable future.
Rural Crime Trends
Current crime trends for May are:
Metal theft, TFMV (beauty spot), fuel theft, non-dwelling burglary
Upcoming for July and August are:
Rogue traders, dwelling burglaries
Poaching is an ongoing priority in the rural with the Poaching peak beginning again in August –October
On Rural crime related matters we work closely with country watch, forestry commission, HCC, environment agency among others.  One of our current team priorities is the burglaries in Colden Common which is being patrolled daily by uniformed and plain clothes officers.
	Statistics for the period
24 May 2016 – 24 May 2017
	Statistics for the period
24 May 2015 – 23 May 2016

	ASB 		26
Assault		41
Burglary Dwelling	7
Burglary Other	9
Criminal Damage	14
Driving Complaint	14
Public Order	9
RTC		13
Suspicious		39
Theft		22
TFMV		7
TOMV		4

	ASB		20
Assault		29
Burglary Dwelling	2
Burglary Other	16
Criminal Damage	17
Driving Complaint	11
Public Order	7
RTC		21
Suspicious		35
Theft		35
TFMV		2
TOMV		2



p.	District Councillor Linda Gemmell.  Linda reported that Winchester City Council has money for Small Grants, so if in doubt apply!  There is also money available for businesses from Fieldfare Leader funding, which exists to support the regeneration of rural communities and is targeted at farmers, woodland owners, small businesses, tourism providers and helps rural communities in the area.  Again, if in doubt apply; contact Ken Brown, Programme Manager on 01962 848 588 or kbrown@winchester.gov.uk
q.	Winchester City Councillors Vivian Achwal & Roger Bentote – written report by District Councillor Roger Bentote.  Since being elected last May Vivian and I have very much enjoyed working with members of Shedfield Parish Council.
The parish councillors and clerk have worked very hard on many issues to maintain and develop this lovely area for Shedfield residents and we have been pleased to support where we can.
Winchester City Council Local Plan part 2 was approved and agreed recently and whilst not proposing development in our part of Shedfield Parish there is to be more housing in Waltham Chase on top of the developments already happened or happening.
Some good development news is the building of some affordable housing off Heathlands targeted at local people.
Roads are the one issue we hear a lot about.  Be it speeding potholes or parking. These are actually matters for Hampshire County Council but we do push for action as far as we can to get the changes needed.
Issues discussed at Winchester City Council tend to be city centred but the standard tasks are carried out in Shedfield with few problems.  Over the year we have met and helped many residents and we are always happy to hear from any resident who feels they need our support or advice.

5/17	Public Participation

a.	Ann Stone – Pavements.  Concern was expressed about the narrowing/silting up of pavements, in particular when walking from Shedfield to McCarthys and on to Wickham, as well as along from Church Road to Animed Veterinary Hospital.  Overhanging foliage is also a problem, and visibility impaired when exiting Church Road onto the Botley Road.  The Mayor suggested help from Community Payback Groups who are willing helpers and have carried out work successfully in Bishop’s Waltham.  District Councillor Linda Gemmell recommended and encouraged everyone to download the WCC App for the reporting of road/footpath/verge problems, when photographs can be uploaded at the same time.  Continuous reporting of a problem flags it up as being a problem.  District Councillor Frank Pearson reported that WCC have commenced an ongoing programme to reinstate pavements and offered to contact the Portfolio Holder to emphasise the need here.
b.	John Clark – A334 St Anne’s Lane.  The issue here is not being able to see anything to the left when leaving St Anne’s Lane.  District Councillor Frank Pearson reiterated the use of the WCC App to report problems, confirming that an issue with sight lines is a potential danger and often triggers action.  The Parish Council should write to a landowner initially asking that a hedge be cut back, however if no action is taken WCC will cut back a hedge and bill the landowner.
	c.	John Clark – Wickham Vineyard.  The owners of the vineyard have recently said that walkers cannot park their cars in the gateway, i.e. a public amenity which is being declined.  Councillor Jim Coleman explained that a dossier is currently being put together on Footpath 9 and any documentation which Mr Clark has on this subject would be welcomed.  
	d.	Dr Colin Bond.  Dr Bond questioned whether HCC Highways and WCC Planning Department are in liaison with one another as heavy vehicles used in construction are not designed for rural roads, causing considerable damage.  District Councillor Frank Pearson responded that he has seen no acknowledgement that vehicles are getting heavier or the specification of the weight of a vehicle on any class of road.  The change in climate is also having an impact on road surfaces.  As previously mentioned, it is essential that all road problems are reported. HCC Councillor Roger Huxstep reported that HCC maintains 5300 miles of road, the fourth largest County Council road network in the country, three new machines will repair 10,000 pot holes per month.
	e.	Brenda Byrne, Cemetery Clerk.  Brenda reported that she has received compliments about how nice the Cemetery is looking.
	f.	Jill Sutton.  Jill thanked all Parish Councillors for the work they do on behalf of the community.


Following the presentation of flowers to the Lady Mayoress
the Chair declared the Assembly closed at 9.15 p.m.
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